LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, September 25, 2006

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES
Present:
Mike Ansell, Evan Barshack, Noah Fischer, Steve Gunderson, Frances Hui, Bob Kratochvil, Sherman Lindsey, Jeannine Methe, Brian Owyoung, Pat Pohl, Birgitte Ryslinge, Hermina Sarkis-Kelly, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon

Handouts:
Agenda


Committee Charge and Membership


District IT Presentation to Board of Trustees


LPC Conduit Rerouting

  
1. Welcome/Introductions





2. Selection of Committee Chair
Bob Kratochvil nominated Evan Barshack to be the 2006-07 Committee Chair.  There were no further nominations or discussions.

Motion:
To elect Evan Barshack as Chair of the Technology Committee.

MSC:

Bob Kratochvil/Frances Hui

Vote:

Unanimous

3. Charge of the Committee

The members reviewed the charge.  The Technology Committee reports to the PBC, which serves as the steering committee for Accreditation.  Scott Vigallon suggested that, since this charge was created before Distance Education became a full-standing Committee, they should strike reference to D.E. completely.  Others felt that it would be sufficient to remove the words “policy and practices” (which is addressed in the Distance Education Committee), but keep the phrase “distance education delivery and support”.  
It was also suggested that, in an effort to update the ex-officio membership of the Committee, they should add the Telecommunications Coordinator (Heidi Ulrech) and remove the Alternative Media Technology Specialist.

4. District Activities

Last year the Technology Committee invited Jeannine Methe, Chief Technology Officer for CLPCCD, to attend several of its meetings throughout the year.  She is here this afternoon to share a portion of her presentation made to the Board of Trustees at its most recent meeting.  All of the IT staff, from District and LPC, have a close relationship and basically work on everything together.  Through the projects in the Bond, they are literally looking at things from the ground up to ensure connectivity (i.e. underground conduits, cabling in walls, switches and outlets).  They are involved in planning with the architects, and are setting standards for the entire District.  There will be new security systems, initially in building 700, with card key entry.  These will be programmed to track entry and exit, and can either limit or grant access to buildings.  Ms. Methe went on to outline some of IT Department’s 2005-06 accomplishments, equipment installations at all three sites, the network switching project, and plans for LPC conduit rerouting.  She also briefly discussed some of the new software being acquired by the District.  College Net will be used for room scheduling, and has been approved by the Board for purchase.  It is the software used most by Banner schools for this purpose, and will take several months before it is up and running.  The Luminus software will enable us to customize Banner (portals) to meet individual needs, and can also provide student email addresses.  There may be a pilot group put together in March/April, with the software being rolled out in Summer or Fall.
5. Campus Activities

Steve Gunderson reported on the work completed by the LPC IT Department, including:
· Installing (by July 30th) 264 computer systems, 15 projectors, 32 VCR/DVD combos, and 26 printers

· Configuring 5 new HP servers, including LPC1 (brought back to College)

· Upgraded UTS system in building 1900

· Set up 15 new faculty offices

· Upgraded rooms 804/805, 806, 712, Express Lab, and Horticulture classroom

In addition, the IT staff has played a major role in the planning for the new Multi-

Disciplinary Building (MDB).

Currently there is wireless service on campus in buildings 1700 and 1800, the Computer Lab (803), and the Library.  WeCare Wireless is a locally based company that provides Wi-Fi service in downtown Livermore, and did a presentation to the Technology Committee last Spring.  As a supplement to the District plan, they will be providing additional wireless service (on a trial basis) at 5-6 access points to cover some of the outdoor/open spaces on campus.  LPC will put up WeCare signage on campus and share information about their services with Shea Homes (e.g. new development residents).  The Committee engaged in a discussion about the use/availability of Wi-Fi inside classrooms, and the potential for abuse by students during instruction.
Chabot is currently running a pilot of four smart classrooms, two of which have electronic whiteboards.  There was a suggestion that LPC could purchase one and set it up in the Innovation Center (new PDC in MDB) or in the new LRC teaching lab.  It was noted, however, that in a survey of LPC faculty, use of electronic whiteboards was not a high priority/interest.
Web for Faculty is an online module of Banner that was demonstrated at a Town Meeting last Spring.  Jeannine Methe would like to have the assistance of the Technology Committee in selecting faculty and staff to participate in workgroups, which will begin in 2-3 weeks.  It was suggested to include staff from Admissions and Records, IT, several Deans, and faculty from each Division.  Eventually these representatives will meet with the group from Chabot.  This item is slated to be discussed at the upcoming Administrative Staff and Deans meetings.
.  
6. IT Facility Planning
The District IT Department is currently located at Chabot, but under the Bond the new IT building will be built at LPC.  It will house the LPC IT staff, Telecommunications Coordinator, the new Director of Technology and Admin Asst, data center, and District IT staff.  Construction is scheduled to begin in August/September 2007.  The Committee then had a discussion about the decision to move District IT to the LPC campus.  
7. Announcements/Other Items
Noah Fischer, ASLPC rep, wondered if it would be possible for the College to ban students from accessing the website www.myspace.com from computers on campus.  He feels that students are using LPC computers to visit myspace for extended periods, limiting the time other students have computer access for schoolwork.  The Committee had further discussion on the topic, and felt that it raised some deeper philosophical and constitutional issues.  They suggested that Mr. Fischer talk with Cynthia Ross, ASLPC Advisor, and Vice President Pam Luster. 
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